
 

  

Upcoming Events: 

¶ February 1 ï Membership Meeting 

¶ March 1 ï Membership Meeting 

¶ March 17 ï MPRCF Swap Meet 

¶ April 5 ï Membership Meeting 

¶ May 3 ï Membership Meeting 

¶ June 7 ï Membership Meeting 

¶ July 5 ï Membership Meeting 

¶ August 2 ï Membership Meeting 

¶ August 24-25 ï MTRCCA Fall Fly -

In             ï Dickson Airport  

¶ September 6 ï Membership Meeting 

¶ October 4 ï Membership Meeting 

¶ November 1 ï Membership Meeting 

¶ November 3 ï MTRCCA Swap 

Meet           ï Antioch, TN 

¶ December 7 ï Membership Meeting 

¶ January 3, 2019 ï Membership 

Meeting 

¶ February 7 ï Membership Meeting 

 

 

 

 

Prez Says: 

¢ƘŜ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ǎǳǊŜ ƘŀǎƴΩǘ ōŜŜƴ ǾŜǊȅ ŎƻƻǇŜǊŀǘƛǾŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘ ŦƻǊ 

flying, to say the least.  Cold, cold and more cold has been the norm.  

As I write this the last week of the month looks better temperature 

wise.  At least spring is just around the corner. 

With the weather the way it is, now is a good time to do some 

building or do your before-ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ŀƛǊŎǊŀŦǘ ƳŀƛƴǘŜƴŀƴŎŜΦ  LΩƳ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ƛƴ 

our Facebook group quite a few new airǇƭŀƴŜǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ 

looking forward seeing them at the field when the weather breaks. 

The club received a Sport 40 airplane donation from a person 

who received a complete setup many years ago but never developed 

an interest in flying RC.  I think it will make a perfect orientation 

airplane for the club. ²ŜΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ ŀƴ ŜȅŜ ƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǇƭŀƴŜ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ 

ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ ǎƻ ǘƘƛǎ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ǘƛƳŜƭȅΦ  LΩƳ ƴƻǿ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ 

someone to put it together.  This plane is designed for a .40 size glow 

ōǳǘ ǿŜΩŘ ƭike to convert it to electric.  Is there anyone willing to 

volunteer for the build?  We have everything needed to complete the 

build except for the motor, ESC, and receiver.  If anyone has any spares 

lying around that they can donate (or sell cheap) for this build we 

would appreciate it; it goes to a good cause.  If not, the club will buy 

what we need.  I have included a picture of the ARF in the Newsletter. 

We also received a new glow engine and FM radio that came along 

ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƴŀǘƛƻƴΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƻƴΩǘ ǳǎŜ Ŝƛǘher of these in the build, except 

maybe the servos.            

/ƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘΧ 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/mprcf/ 

www.mprcf.com 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/mprcf/
http://www.mprcf.com/


 

  

 

Prez Says (cont.): 

 
LŦ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ w/ ƴŜǿǎ ȅƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ƘŀǾŜ 

seen that Hobbico/Tower Hobbies declared bankruptcy this 

month.  The news release said that they are looking for a buyer, 

but if they are not successful then they will shut down.  This 

would be a blow to the hobby since they are a big distributor of 

RC goods as well as a supplier to local hobby stores.  Based on 

ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ŎƻƴŘƛǘƛƻƴΣ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦŜŜƭ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 

able to recover. 

We will hold our 24th Annual Swap Meet on March 17.  

24 years, wow!!  We are making a change this year to offer 

ǎŜƭƭŜǊǎ уΩ ǘŀōƭŜǎ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ƻŦ рΩ ǘŀōƭŜǎΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ 

make any difference to the number of sellers.  I expect that we 

will be short on tables and that may need to rent some to cover 

the shortfall.  If anyone has access to tables of any size let me 

know.  Any tables that we can borrow will reduce the number 

that we need to rent.  We are also willing to make a donation 

to any organization that allows us to borrow their tables. 

hƴ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊΩǎ Day a handful of intrepid pilots came 

out to the field for the traditional First in the Air Fly.  With 

ǘŜƳǇŜǊŀǘǳǊŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǿ нлΩǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǎǘƛŦŦ ǿƛƴŘǎ ōǊƛƴƎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴŘ-

ŎƘƛƭƭ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ млΩǎΣ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƭƭ ǿŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ Řƻ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ƻǳǊ ǉǳƛŎƪ т-

minute flights then jump back into our cars and warm back up.  

Lǘ ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ǘƻƻ ƭƻƴƎ ǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǿŜƭǘŜǊƛƴƎ 

heat of summer and wishing for a little bit of this cold. 

 

²ŜƭƭΧǘƘŀǘΩǎ ƛǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ 
                                                     
Dan 

 

 

January Meeting Minutes: 

 

¢ƘŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΣ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ hΩ/ƘŀǊƭŜȅΩǎΣ ǿŀǎ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ǘƻ ƻǊŘŜǊ ōȅ 

Dan Wandell @ 6:06pm.  There were 16 members 

present.  There were no guests. 

The December meeting minutes were accepted as 

published in the Newsletter. 

¢ƘŜ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ǿŀǎ Ǌead and 

accepted. 

There were no new members added since the last 

meeting. 

Retiring officers, Don Perry and Greg Doe, were thanked 

for their service in 2017 and new officers, Richard Ricca 

and John Dudinetz, were welcomed. 

Old Business: 

 Upcoming local events: 

¶ Indoor Flying ς Smyrna, TN ς every 

Tuesday ς contact Family Hobbies for 

info. 

¶ MPRCF Swap Meet ς March 17, 2018 

 

Field Development: 

  Since December Meeting: 

¶ No action 

  

Pending Actions: 

¶ Remove trees at north approach 

 

      Continued 



 

  

 

January Meeting Minutes (cont.): 

 

¶ Remove stumps in runway at the north end 

¶ Remove rocks and other debris in the east runway perimeter 

¶ !ŘŘ ά·έ ǘƻ Ǌǳƴǿŀȅ ŜƴŘǎ 

¶ Install giant scale starting stations 

¶ Lƴǎǘŀƭƭ ǎƛƎƴ ǿƛǘƘ ŦƛŜƭŘΩǎ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘŜǊ phone numbers 

¶ Seed in the spring 

 

Field Maintenance Items: 

¶ Fix drainage at the entrance gate 

¶ Evaluate/repair starting stations 

¶ Clean tables/chairs/bleachers 

¶ Shore up field gate which is sagging 

¶ Relocate pilot stations 

¶ Install first aid box/safety sign/fire extinguisher 

 

Swap Meet: 

 

The Swap Meet will be held on March 17.  We need to formalize the contract with the armory in February, 

although they have us on their calendar.  The AMA ad has been placed.  We may need to rent tables since the 

armory appears to ƘŀǾŜ ƭŜǎǎ ǘŀōƭŜǎΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŎƘŀƴƎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǘŀōƭŜ ǎƛȊŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƛŎƛƴƎ ǘƻ уΩ ŀƴŘ ϷмрΦ 

Airplane Setup for Gerry Rollins: 

Purchased an e-Flite 1.2m BNF T-28 from Family Hobbies.  $120 of budget remains for batteries and a 

charger.  Richard Ricca may have batteries that he is willing to donate.  A charger will be purchased and the 

airplane will be presented when it can be coordinated with Gerry. 

Storage Container: 

¶ Need to install a ramp; John Dudinetz offered possible solutions.  A budget of $400 was approved. 

¶ Need to install a locking dividing wall (maybe roll-up or accordion door).  Richard Ricca volunteered to 

look into a solution. 

 

Charging Station: 

¶ We have batteries and some of the electronics. 

¶ The remaining equipment needs to be purchased and installed. 

¶ John Dudinetz has started developing a specification for the system.  John also visited Cane Ridge to 

get some ideas from their installation.  Tim DeWitt volunteered to assist with the electronics 

design/setup. 

 

Continued 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

January Meeting Minutes (cont.):  

 

¶ We will hold an Open House once we feel that the field is in a condition to do so. 

¶ It was decided that based on improvements still needing to be made to the field that we would not 

ƻŦŦŜǊ ǘƻ Ƙƻǎǘ ǘƘŜ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ {ǇǊƛƴƎ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛp Fly-In this year. 

 

2017 Association Distribution: 

 

We will receive $661.50 from the Association as our portion of the annual distribution.  Dick Tonan advised 

that since 2008 the Association has distributed over $23,000 to the member clubs. 

 

Newsletter Editor: 

 

Jessica Waggener volunteered to be the Newsletter Editor.  Members are asked to send pictures, articles, etc. 

to Jessica for inclusion in the Newsletter. 

 

Membership Renewal: 

 

Renewals are due by February 1.  After March 1, a $15 reinstatement fee is added to the dues amount.  

Members are reminded that a current AMA is required to fly. 

 

New Business: 

Association Air Academy: 

5ƛŎƪ ¢ƻƴŀƴ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊǎƘƛǇ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ !ƛǊ !ŎŀŘŜƳȅ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ .ŜŜŎƘŎǊŀŦǘ 

Heritage Museum in Tullahoma.  This program is intended to introduce youth to aviation.  Previously, the Air 

Academy had been held once a year but for 2018 it will be held twice.  Members are encouraged to volunteer 

their time to help staff this worthwhile program.  More information will be conveyed later. 

March Meeting Location: 

¢ƘŜ aŀǊŎƘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ hΩ/ƘŀǊƭŜȅΩǎΦ 

Meeting adjourned at 7:38pm. 

 



 

  
Photos From the Field ς January 2018 

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мΣ нлму Ϫ hΩ/ƘŀǊƭŜȅΩs 6:00PM 



 



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

Article on Batteries 
 



 

 

 

 


